
 
MAY  2024  NEWSLETTER 

 

PRESIDENT:    Mrs. Dawn Clark 2010 S/H 2 Maramarua R.D.1 Pokeno 2471          Ph.09 232 5809                                   

                                                                                                                            dawning84@hotmail.com  

SECRETARY:   Mrs. Elaine Jolliffe 43 Kerepehi Town Rd., R.D.1 Paeroa 3671        Ph. 07 867 6002 

                                                                                                                             ELRAY.J@xtra.co.nz 

TREASURER:   Mrs. Christine Tuhakaraina. 49 Pio Rd., R.D.1 Katikati 3177         Ph. 027 551 8744 

                                                                                                                             etuhaka@xtra.co.nz                                                                                                                           

 

NATIONAL THEME:                                                                        NATIONAL PROJECT:                                                                        

"Softening hard times"                                                                        "Nourish the Nation” 

 

 

Good afternoon Ladies, 

  

We are shortly on our way to Palmerston North to attend the 103rd Annual General Meeting 

of New Zealand Federation of Women’s Institutes Inc. We are travelling in 2 cars so we are 

hoping for sunny days with no snow on the Desert Road. 

 

Thank you to all our members who came along to our Members Day meeting, a total of 19 

members [very good] Thank you also for your opinions on the Remits and other items for 

discussion at the A.G.M. Your input was many and varied and it was great to to listen to all 

your points of view. Our Delegates have taken notes and will vote according to your wishes. 

 

We will meet again at ‘Fun Day’ at Waihi Beach R.S.A. I will be able to give a report and 

answer your questions regarding the A.G.M. 

 

Take care of yourself and your loved ones and keep warm dver the colder months. 

 

 

 

Dawn  

Federation President              THOUGHT: “Being kind is more important than being right.” 
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